 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 18th February 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr C. Johnsen, Cllr D Wilson.
01.02.16    The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.00 hours. Apologies were received from, Cllr. A. Cleveland and Cllr. G. Lee.
02.02.16    There were one declaration of interest at this meeting. Cllr Theobold declared an interest in planning application B/16/00129. There were no Applications for Dispensation.
03.02.16         Planning Matters

Applications Received
1. B/16/00127 | Erection of 1 no. dwelling (following demolition of barn). (Resubmission of B/15/01478/FUL) | Highbank Nursery, The Hill, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AP
The Parish Council unanimously voted no objection to the above proposal for the following reasons:

· The original application B/15/01478/FUL was discussed at the Parish Meeting on Thursday 26th November and the and it was minuted that “The Council had no objection to this application as it was only a minor change to a recently approved application by Babergh District Council supported by Stanstead Parish Council”.
· This application is a similar size to Application No:  B/15/00852/AGDW which was discussed by Stanstead Parish Council on Thursday 30th July 2015 when Stanstead Parish Council unanimously approved the proposal and advised Babergh DC accordingly and this was then subsequently approved by Babergh DC

· Stanstead PC still approve this application because the house will be a “new build” and will be further from the boundary and away from any underground pipes.

2. B/16/00076 | Erection of verandah on south side of dwelling. | The Woodshed, Dales Meadow, Shimpling Road, Stanstead, SUDBURY, IP29 4EX
The Parish Council unanimously voted no objection to the above proposal for the following reasons:

· It would be an improvement to the existing build.
(Councilor Theobold left the room.)
3. B/16/00129 | Erection of single storey dwelling & associated garage, utilising existing vehicular access. (Variation to approved scheme B/15/00991/FUL). | Land East of 5, Blooms Hall Lane, Stanstead
The Parish Council unanimously voted no objection to the above proposal for the following reasons:

· Insignificant change to original approved scheme B/15/00991/FUL
· The property would be an enhancement to the village.
(Councilor Theobold returned to the room.)
04.02.16    Funding from Suffolk County Council for Queens birthday celebration was discussed and it was unanimously agreed to request a sum of £150 to cover costs.

05.02.16    The update to Model Financial Regulations as attached was unanimously agreed.
06.02.16    A letter from James Cartlidge MP for South Suffolk re “Petition to the government for better mobile signal” was discussed and it was unanimously agreed to ask the Community Centre to have the petition left for members to sign. It was also agreed to advertise the petition via the village website and by word of mouth. 
Meeting was declared closed at 21:05 hours

Date of next full meeting    Thursday 31st March 2016 at 8:00pm
(The agenda will be available on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

